Clayton State University – Faculty Senate Minutes
University Center Board Room UC 260 

Faculty Senate – 3/23/10
The Faculty Senate was called to order on this date at 11:15 by Chairman Steve Burnett.

Members Present

Gail Barnes, Stephen Burnett, Joshua Dyer, Anthony Giovannitti, Alex Hall, Cathy Jeffrey (proxy Joan Taylor), Ron Jackson, Jim Keebler, Adam Kubik, Antoinette Miller, Judith Ogden, Junfeng Qu and David Williams.
Non-Members Present

Jim Braun, Micheal Crafton, Tom Eaves, Mannie Hall, Craig Hill, Tim Hynes, Lillian Parker, and Lila Roberts.
Approval of Minutes

Prior minutes of the meeting held on February 23, 1010 were before Council for approval.  Motion made, seconded and approved.
REPORTS
Report from President
Dr. Hynes presented Senate with a 2011 Budget scenario featuring “nightmares/dreams” providing various numerical formulas for recommended budget cuts along with proposed tuition increase percentages.  
Discussion followed.

Senate was provided copies of a slide presentation Dr. Hynes presented to the BOR March 16, 2010, concerning student demographics and the challenges CSU faces with student success, graduation and retention.  The BOR has directly charged university presidents with the responsibility of a university’s success in these areas.  President Hynes urged Senate to meet the challenge and added we need to make investments in well designed supplemental education plans.
Discussion followed.

Senate was informed that although CSU does not have an internal auditor, it is planned that we will be sharing one with Atlanta Metro in 2010.

Report from Provost

Dr. Crafton stated he attended the BOR session on March 16, 2010, with Dr. Haynes and that Dr. Hynes did an excellent job of presenting to the BOR CSU’s budget plans and that the presentation was well received.  

Dr. Crafton reminded Senate there is a Facilities Planning Group town hall assembly to be held April 7, 2010 and urged all to attend.  Among topics to discuss: placement of classrooms, science faculty’s simulation labs, what to do when faculty office space runs out.  There will be a special session for faculty from 11-11:30.
Discussion followed.

Antoinette Miller brought up the subject of the new verification process of health insurance by a third party vendor rather than through CSU’s Human Resources.  She is concerned not with the verification program itself, but the security of personal information (including birth certificates, marriage licenses, and tax records) that we will be required to send to the third-party vendor to verify our dependents, especially in this age of identity theft.  She suggests a letter be sent to the BOR protesting this process (the usage of a third-party vendor, not the verification program itself).  
Discussion followed.

Motion was made, seconded and approved to submit to the BOR a letter of displeasure with the insurance verification process by a third party vendor.

New Business
A discussion of the by-law changes associated with the change from Faculty Council to Faculty Senate was narrated by Judith Ogden.
Discussion followed.

Dr. Tom McIlwain, Dean of the School of Graduate Studies, discussed/explained the inter-relationship of the Graduate Council and the Senate Council and involvement, participation and operations.

Discussion followed.

Roundtable Discussion Topics:

Time constraints did not allow for a roundtable discussion.
Faculty Senate was adjourned by motion made, seconded and approved.
The next scheduled Faculty Senate meeting will be Tuesday, April 13, 2010 at 11:15.
